
Minutes of Pastoral Council Meeting 

6/13/18 

 

Attendees: 

Father Roger 

Lou Hinds (Chairperson) 

Kathy Greene (Co-Chair) 

Jo Ann Boyko 

Rudy Gomez 

Ben Gutierrez 

Jennifer Langley 

Christine Waldenmaier 

 

This meeting extended a meeting started at 5:30 pm for the Consecration and Dedication of the 

Church.  An opening prayer was said at the start of that meeting. 

Approval of the May minutes – Lou Hinds went over the minutes from the May Pastoral 

Council meeting.  Lou asked for any corrections or changes.  After a few corrections were 

discussed and changes were made, Kathy Greene moved to accept the minutes as corrected.  Ben 

Gutierrez seconded the motion.  All were in favor with no objections. 

Parish Work Day – Lou Hinds and Ben Gutierrez 

This is planned for June 23 at 7:00 am.  Lou asked for everyone to spread the word so that we 

have a good turnout. Suggestions were made for areas that need weeding and Jo Ann Boyko 

asked if the bushes could be trimmed in front of Father Roger’s house.  Lou Hinds asked Jo Ann 

if the lawns could be mowed on Wednesday or Thursday before the Church Dedication.  Rudy 

Gomez asked if the Storage Pod could be moved by then also.  Fr. Roger said that we could call 

and get the company to come and pick it up this week.  Ben Gutierrez asked when the parking lot 

would be painted?  Rudy said that he would take care of that.  Lou asked Ben or Rudy to check 

the interior lights in bathrooms and hallways on the Work Day. 

Event Parking – Lou Hinds asked T&W Block if they would allow us to park on their property. 

They were going to check and make sure that it was permitted and agreed to have the grass cut 

for us.  Lou Hinds offered to put an insurance rider on our insurance for that afternoon if they 

were concerned about that.  Ben Gutierrez pointed out that we should clean up any trash on their 

property after the event if there was any left there.  Jennifer Langley suggested that we have the 

children send them a Thank You Card. 

Renovation of the Hallway – Rudy Gomez 

Rudy announced that the new carpet would be coming this Saturday.  The trim would be finished 

after the carpet is installed.  The Mail boxes will be replaced then.   

Crosses for Consecration Mass – Lou Hinds explained that our original plan for inlaid crosses 



has been changed to brass crosses with attached candle holders.  They should be coming on 

Tuesday.  Lou mentioned that Guy Shover with Turner Sculpture has renovated our tabernacle 

and will be rebuffing and waxing the tabernacle and the candle holders. 

Hispanic Ministries – Rudy Gomez  

Yard Sale – This is planned for July 7
th

 from 6:30 am to 1:00 pm.  They will charge 

$10.00/table.  We will also make money from selling food. Most of the Hispanic Ministries will 

be donating food. Kathy Greene suggested that they advertise this on the radio and to put up 

posters to spread the word in places such as the Post Offices. 

Hispanic Ministers Event -  This event is still in the planning stages and is scheduled for Sept 

7-8
th

 weekend.  It will have some invited speakers and we will make money from food sales and 

entrance fees.  

Carnival Fundraiser – Rudy informed the council that the Carnival company, “Boardwalk 

Attractions” has not responded to his emails or called back with available dates.  Rudy pointed 

out that this large of an event often requires 2 months planning.  Jo Ann Boyko pointed out that 

this type of event may require special insurance.  Jo Ann mentioned that St. Nicholas Parish does 

this carnival every year for a fundraiser.  She suggested that we ask them for guidelines on how 

they carry this out. 

Raffle – Rudy said that they will be having this raffle by the end of June.  The Lectors Ministry 

would be doing this and the drawing would be in September. 

Lou Hinds suggested that tickets might be sold at the Consecration and Benediction thanksgiving 

celebration dinner – a 50/50 raffle.  The Drawing would be that night. 

Other Items of Importance 

Kitchen Cabinets and Stove – The Ladies Auxiliary will fund this project.  Kevin Daley will be 

installing the cabinets in August.  Ben Gutierrez offered to take out the old cabinets and repaint 

before the new cabinets are installed.  Lou Hinds suggested new ceiling tiles.  Jennifer Langley 

suggested tin ceiling tiles.  Kathy Greene responded that right now they are concentrating on the 

stove and cabinets.  The stove will be stainless steel and a glass top containing two ovens and 5 

burners with one of the burners a warming burner and a bridge on one side for large pots. 

Hymnals – Jo Ann Boyko 

Jo Ann said that we would have the hymnals by the Consecration Mass and they would be 

engraved with our name in gold lettering on the cover saying St. Peter the Apostle and that we 

got them for a very good price. 

Active Shooter Training – Lou Hinds 



The sheriff department has agreed to do Active Shooter and Safety training for both adults and 

teenagers and another for school kids.  Jo Ann Boyko commented that the Diocese just sent us 

instructions on how they want us to deal with emergency events.  

Nativity Bake Sales – Jo Ann Boyko mentioned that Donna Custis is asking if she can sell 

baked goods after the July 7
th

 and 8
th

 Masses to raise money for the new Nativity Creche.  Fr. 

Roger said that this would be fine. 

Fr. Roger’s items of importance 

Fr. Roger extended his appreciation, prayers and blessing for the Ladies Auxiliary for the kitchen 

renovations.  Fr. Roger asked for all the Pastoral council members to attend the Consecration and 

Dedication Service.  He said that they would reserve the third pew on the left for Pastoral council 

members and their spouses.  Finance Council committee members would be in the third row 

also.  

The next Parish Council meeting will be on July 11 at 7 pm. 

Fr. Roger closed with a prayer.  

 

Minutes verified by  ____________________________  Lou Hinds (Chairman, Parish Council) 

 

  

 


